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DATE 22 December 1997

TO/DEST. The Chair and Members of Council

FROM/EXP. Planning and Development Approvals Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET REGIONAL ROAD NETWORK MODIFICATIONS

INTRODUCTION

This report is an update on matters arising from a past decision of Regional Council
(9 October 1997) with respect to modifications to the Regional Road network proposed at that
time.

BACKGROUND

At their meeting on 9 October 1997, Regional Council adopted the following recommendation
regarding proposed additions to the Regional Road network.

"That Council approve:

I. Each of the following additions to the Regional Road system, subject to its being
debt-free, if applicable;

 
 In the City of Gloucester,
 

A. Lester Road from Alert Road to Albion Road
 

In the City of Ottawa,
 

B. New Lees Avenue
C. MacKenzie Avenue from Rideau Street to Murray Street….."

DISCUSSION

Two of the roads in question, i.e., Lester Road in the City of Gloucester and New Lees Avenue in
the City of Ottawa have outstanding debt associated with their recent construction.  Discussions
took place between staff of the municipalities and the RMOC over the past several months in an
effort to resolve the transfer into the Regional Road network, in accordance with Council’s
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direction, i.e., debt-free.  Staff have not been successful in negotiating the transfer of these roads
in accordance with Council’s direction.

Attached at Annex "A" are letters from the Cities of Gloucester and Ottawa indicating their
positions.  The City of Gloucester has indicated willingness to retain ownership of Lester Road.
The City of Ottawa has reiterated the position that the debt should be transferred with the road, in
accordance with the Municipal Act.

It was also intended that MacKenzie Avenue in the City of Ottawa, between Rideau Street and
Murray Street, would become part of the Regional Road network as of 1 January 1998.
However, the road has been damaged, as a consequence of the adjacent construction of the new
U.S. Embassy and, as a result, staff consider it prudent not to adopt MacKenzie Avenue into the
Regional Road network at this time and postponement of the transfer until the rehabilitation work
has been carried out to the satisfaction of all parties, including RMOC has been proposed.  The
City of Ottawa has agreed to such a delay.

In view of the situation described above, the three roads in question will not be assumed into the
Regional Road network at this time.  Schedules C1 (Future Urban Regional Roads Plan) and C2
(Urban Regional Roads Rights-of-Way Protection Policy Plan) have been modified by the
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing to reflect these matters in their recent decision of
approval of the new Regional Official Plan.

CONSULTATION

Public consultation was not considered necessary.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATION

In not adopting Lester Road, New Lees Avenue and MacKenzie Avenue into the Regional Road
network at this time, appropriate "vacating" of the tax base will be carried out for 1998.

Approved by
Nick Tunnacliffe, MCIP, RPP








